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In 2018, the Village utilized modern pavement 
assessment technologies to develop a systematic 
approach to address our roadways.  This data driven 
method has allowed us to develop a plan to address 
street resurfacing at the most optimal period in a 
roadway’s lifespan.  Utilizing data has organized our 
resurfacing program on need, and helps to deploy 
resources properly.

This year, Lindenhurst partnered with the Village of 
Lake Villa on our combined road resurfacing project.  
Having a larger scope of roads to address should help 
both Village’s receive better pricing on our projects.  
Through this joint bid, Lindenhurst will be able to 
address $1.3M or over 2.75 miles worth of roadway.  
Lindenhurst recognizes the importance of street 
condition to our residents, and this investment is a 
continuation of the largest investments the Village 

has made in street 
repairs over the 
previous four years.

Areas for resurfacing 
this coming summer 
were based on 
the pavement 
assessment 
conducted in 2018.  
The Village intends 
to conduct a follow-
up survey of our 
streets this year to 
assess our progress 
and map out future 
road resurfacing 
areas.

2022 Road Resurfacing Program Approved Event Calendar 
Check out www.lindenhurstparks.org for 
more details on family and adult events.

•	 Monday, May 30: Village Hall 
& Postal Substation CLOSED 
for Memorial Day

•	 Monday, May 30 at 10AM: 
Memorial Day Ceremony; 
Veterans’ Memorial, 2301 E 
Sand Lake Road

•	 Wed., June 1: Live Music in 
the Parks begins: “Feel Good 
Party” at Lehmann Mansion 

•	 Sat., June 18, 10AM to 1PM: 
RECYCLE-O-RAMA,  Public 
Works Garage, 2301 E Sand 
Lake Road  

        (Please see page 4 for details)
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D e v e l o p i n g  T o d a y  f o r  T o m o r r o w

2021 Consumer Confidence Report (CCR) Notification
Please go to www.lindenhurstil.org/2021waterreport to view your 2021 annual water 
quality report and learn more about your drinking water.  This report contains important 
information about the source and quality of your drinking water during 2021. 

If you would like a paper copy of the 2021 Annual Water Quality Report mailed to your 
home, please call the Village Hall at (847) 356-8252. 

https://www.lindenhurstparks.org/
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/2021waterreport
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/


Find the best local deals at 
www.shopllv.com.

Shop, think, buy local.

A Letter from your Lakes Commission
Protecting the Health and Appearance of our Lakes

Now that spring has sprung, many of us are long-
ing to begin enjoying our lakes again!  But let’s 
not take our lakes for granted.  Although many 
Lindenhurst residents appreciate our lakes, they 
often fail to realize that they can play an import-
ant role in keeping them healthy and beautiful.  
That’s right, even if you do not live directly on 
the water, your habits can have an impact on 
the quality of Lindenhurst’s lakes.  People do not 
often realize that our lakes are part of a larger 
watershed.  In case you’re wondering, a water-
shed is a rather large area of land that drains and 
carries rainwater or runoff water into a lake, river 
or stream.  So, the rainwater that drains from our 
lawns and driveways goes into our storm drains, 
and then, eventually, into our lakes.  As you might 
imagine, this runoff water can be detrimental to 
the overall condition of our lakes, because it car-
ries chemicals, nutrients, and sediment from the 
environment with it. 
 
How can you contribute to the health and appear-
ance of our lakes?  Here are just a few simple, 
but important things you can do to help: 

1.	 Clear leaves and grass clippings from your 
curbside.  Why?  Because when grass clip-
pings and leaves are left on the street or curb, 
they can get into the storm drainage system, 
ultimately ending up in the lakes.   All the nu-
trients the grass and trees take in during the 
summer end up in the lake, giving rise to algal 
blooms— impacting water quality and user 
experience, as well as costing the Village 
more in management dollars.  If you live right 
along the lakeshore, you should take care to 
prevent the clippings from blowing directly 
into the lakes. 

2.	 Avoid using phosphate fertilizers on your 
lawn.  Why?  Similarly, because the phospho-

rous is washed off lawns by the rains and ulti-
mately flows into the lakes.  Once again, this 
often results in the production of large-scale 
nuisance algal blooms that decrease the ox-
ygen levels of the lake water.   Low oxygen 
levels in the lake can lead to a large-scale fish 
kill.  Like many communities, our community 
does not allow the use of fertilizers with phos-
phorous, but it is up to residents to confirm 
that the products they use are allowable. 

3.	 Wash your car on/near a grassy area so that 
the excess water is filtered by the ground rath-
er than running directly into the storm sewers 
and into the lakes.  Better still, take your car 
to a carwash rather than washing it in your 
driveway and allowing phosphates and other 
chemicals into the watershed.  

4.	 Collect your pet’s waste frequently.  Uncol-
lected pet waste can also be responsible for 
allowing significant amounts of phosphorous, 
and even pathogens, to be washed into the 
lakes. 

5.	 Avoid feeding the geese.  Just as pet drop-
pings can add phosphorous and pathogens, 
so too can goose droppings. 

  
6.	 Capture water runoff with a rain garden and/

or rain barrel.  Add shoreline plants to ab-
sorb excess nutrients.  Take advantage of the 
Village’s 50/50 program for rain barrels and 
qualifying shoreline plantings. 

7.	 Clean your fishing boat or kayak before 
launching.  Cleaning your boat will help pre-
vent the introduction and spread of detrimen-
tal invasive aquatic species that can travel 
from lake to lake by “hitching a ride” on boat 
hulls, trailers, props, paddles, or oars.   

If you are interested in learning more about Lin-
denhurst’s lakes, or if you have any questions 
about them, please go to the Lindenhurst Lakes 
Commission’s website page at https://www.lin-
denhurstil.org/department/board.php?structure-
id=18.  For even more information, please consid-
er attending a future meeting of the Lindenhurst 
Lakes Commission.  Details about the meeting 
schedule can be found on the Village of Linden-
hurst’s website https://www.lindenhurstil.org/.

https://www.lindenhurstil.org/egov/apps/document/center.egov?view=item;id=3130
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/department/board.php?structureid=18
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/


Linden Notes 
Landscape Collection

Landscape service began April 4th 
and runs through November 28th. 
Landscape waste includes grass, 
shrubbery, small tree limbs and 
weeds. Sticker service: With our 
recent negotiated Groot contract, 
stickers decreased from $3.40 to 
$2.50, and one must be affixed to 
each 32-gallon container or Kraft 
bag placed curbside each week. 
There is no limit to the number 
of containers that may be placed 
curbside with sticker service. Sub-
scription service:  This service is 
$165 annually. Residents may place 
up to four 32-gallon containers 
or Kraft style bags curbside each 
week; any additional containers 
would require a sticker. Stickers 
can be purchased at the following 
locations:  

•	 Village Hall 
       	 2301 E Sand Lake Road
•	 Butera Finer Foods 
      	 1500 E Grand Avenue

For more information, please con-
tact Groot at (847) 693-2700. 

50/50 Programs
Lindenhurst offers reimbursement 
to residents that have planted a 
tree, added shoreline buffer plant-
ings or purchased a rain barrel 
and/or compost bin.  
 
•	 Program dollars will be dis-

persed by the Village to the 
homeowner after proof of pur-
chase and residency.

•	 Households may participate 
one time during the Village’s 
fiscal year (May 1- April 30).

•	 Residents must submit a receipt 
to Village Hall for reimburse-
ment.

•	 First-come, first-served basis as 
budgeted funds are available. 

Please visit the Community Re-
sources/Green Initiatives section of 
the Village website at www.linden-
hurstil.org for forms and informa-
tion. 

Utility Bill Payment Options
Residents can take advantage of the 
Village’s online utility bill system, 
at no additional cost. Residents 
can use InvoiceCloud to pay their 
utility bill, view the bill or receive 
paperless billing through the e-bill 
program. To register, visit www.
lindenhurstil.org and click “Pay 
Your Utility Bill” on the homepage, 
and click the link 
https://www.invoicecloud.com/lin-
denhurstil.   
 
Please contact Village Hall at (847) 
356-8252 if you have any questions 
about on-line utility bill payments. 

https://www.lindenhurstil.org/department/division.php?structureid=38
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/department/division.php?structureid=24
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/egov/apps/document/center.egov?view=item;id=3130
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/department/?structureid=7
https://www.invoicecloud.com/portal/(S(p2tcso3ex3i1scnbfx1gbei1))/2/Site2.aspx?G=a164ce2d-d9d2-4859-a805-1d30c5d5e7b7
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Cuba Township: Road District Facility
28070 W. Cuba Road, Barrington, IL
​Monday - Friday 7:00 am to 2:30 pm
​Excluding Holidays	  
Grant Township: Road District Facility
26535 Molidor Road, Ingleside, IL
​Monday - Friday 7:00 am to 3:00 pm
​Excluding Holidays 
 
Grayslake: Public Works Facility
585 Berry Avenue, Grayslake, IL

​
Monday - Friday 7:00 am to 3:30 pm Saturday
​8:00 am to NOON

​
Excluding Holidays
Also Accepting:
​Clothing & Textiles, Shoes,
​Mixed Paper, Cardboard,
​Plastic Containers, Glass Bottles & Jars,
​Steel Cans, Food Scraps 
Highland Park: Recycling Center
1180 Half Day Road, Highland Park, IL
​Every Tuesday 7:00 am to 1:00 pm
​1st Saturday of the month 7:00 am to 1:00 pm
​​Excluding Holidays Village Board meetings are scheduled on the second and 

fourth Monday of every month at 7:00 p.m. at the Village Hall, 
2301 E. Sand Lake Road. 
Please visit www.lindenhurstil.org for more information.

https://www.lindenhurstil.org/
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/
https://www.lindenhurstil.org/
https://www.swalco.org/

